News from the Nivens
(January 2024)
Dear friends,

We were reminded this week that we must keep persevering in prayer even when we see little or no fruit. Ligor and Luli are two of the oldest members of our church in Fier. Ligor is one of our deacons and helped build our church building. For deades they have asked us to pray that their son and daughter might be saved. Now their son, Gerti, has been saved and has asked for baptism in the church that he is going to in Tirana. His face simply was full of the joy of the Lord on Sunday and the church has asked Will to preach at the baptismal service on the evening of February 24th. Praise God for this work of grace. Pray that we would see many more answers to prayer like this and pray that we will keep praying for and witnessing to the lost; particularly for family members. Pray that both the Fier and Patos churches would be people of prayer with zeal for the work of the gospel.
Last week was simply the best time that Will has had teaching in Ersekë. He taught the books of Esther and Ruth in 14 sessions. We had both first and second year students in class so, with visitors from the staff and the Ersekë church also joining us as well as some teens on Monday night, we had over 40 students a day. What was so encouraging was the sheer amount of questions and how good the questions were. Will often had no break at all between lectures with students plying him with questions. He also was asked to speak to a number of young men thinking about the Lord’s plan for their lives. It was encouraging to see 18 year olds thinking so deeply and to see how their lives and plans have been turned upside down in Ersekë. 
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Please pray for continuing fruit from the course and pray too for these young men particularly who are seriously thinking about further training and perhaps becoming missionaries. Pray too for final arrangements for Will to return to Kenya in June to teach at the Torchbearers school there. He has also been asked to do a pastor’s conference and evangelistic outreach in Embu and is looking to visit another region too. Pray for God’s guidance in this.
Praise God for good Christmas services both in the Fier and Patos churches with some visitors coming in. We had an excellent time too in the Old People’s home. The elderly were particularly attentive to the Word and we were able to give them a dinner paid for by the church which gave great joy. We also enjoyed a very good time at our blind group. Will preached the Word and we were encouraged again by how the participants listened. Thousands of calendars were distributed in both towns. One good opportunity was in the local market that is on our street in Fier. Many villagers come to sell their wares and calendars go to many places where we are not working. Please pray that we might see fruit from these calendars wherever they have gone in the local area. 
We were blessed to be able to give food parcels to tens of blind and partially sighted people in Fier, Ersekë and Korçë. At last the Fier blind society has a new head who has much zeal. His wife told those coming for food not just to come to them for parcels but to church as well! Pray that the blind group will expand this year. Pray for wisdom as we pursue a number of projects this spring to provide blind people with equipment for health and daily living.
Please pray for Dana in Patos. Her husband has been preventing her from coming to church. Even when she can come he does not allow her boys to come. Pray that this situation would be reversed. Pray particularly for the youth work in Patos. Bledi is very discouraged by the sheer spiritual indifference of the young people who come. The children’s work has been growing and they are always ready to answer questions and to get involved. However the youth meeting has shrunk a bit and the youth are so unresponsive. Pray that God’s Spirit would awaken their hearts and that Bledi would have great wisdom in leading this work. Pray as he teaches from Mark. Pray for workers as he works alone in this ministry. Pray too for the witness from the shoebox distribution to the kindergarten and crèche in Patos. Bledi was able to take a few hundred boxes supplied by CEF to these children along with much literature.
Pray too for Dorisa whom many of you will have read about in the past. She is bipolar and has been under particular stress at home of late. She has been committed to a mental hospital after a crisis. Pray for God’s hand to be on her to restore her mental health.

Pray for James as he heads to the UK early next week for deputation. Pray that he would be greatly used as he preaches and teaches the Word and as he shares about Albania. Pray for us as well in his absence that we would have stamina and grace in the work. Pray for our Sunday teaching on 1 John in Fier and the book of Jonah during the week. In Patos we are studying Judges on Sundays, which has been a great blessing, and Mark in the midweeks. Pray for God’s Word to work powerfully in believer and nonbeliever alike. 
Pray too for Lidia in exam season and for Eser as she has projects and presentations. Pray for Samuel balancing school and basketball!
Wishing you God’s richest blessing,

Will and Doreta

Please don’t forget our IGT Quiz Night on February 24th at 7pm. Teams from outside North Herts can register for an email quiz. All proceeds will go to the work with the blind. For more details please write to igtquiz@gmail.com
